## Debbie W. Penry

41054 116th Street Claremont, SD 57432 Phone 605-228-9926 hoss@nvc.net



March 7, 2008

Commissioners G. Hanson, S. Kolbeck, & D. Johnson Public Utilities Commission Capitol Bldg., 1st Floor 500 East Capitol Ave. Pierre, SD 57501-5070

Dear Commissioners,

The path of the proposed TransCanada pipeline will go through an area in Marshall County that is the surface aquifer which flows directly into BDM Rural Water's water source aquifer. Experts testified at the recent PUC hearing that this is dangerous and places our BDM water source at risk.

As a wife and mother I have to tell you that this is unacceptable. I don't intend to let any person or company to put my families health at risk. There must be a pipeline reroute around this sensitive water intake area.

Are you willing to sacrifice the health of BDM's customers and my family, for something that can be changed?

Sincerely,

Dobbie n. Perry

Mrs. Debbie Penry 41054 116th St Claremont, SD 57432-6702

CARANTERLO DE STE

THINK, SFLA SIDER WAAR SODER MOS 709 / 08 03:13

> Commissioners G. Hanson, S. Kolbeck, & D. Johnson **Public Utilities Commission** Capitol Bldg., 1<sup>st</sup> Floor 500 East Capitol Ave. Pierre, SD 57501-5070